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NOTICE 
 

 

To: Main Street and Park Row Residents / Businesses 

From: Acting Chief Joe Alessi 

Subject: Parking on Main Street and Park Row 

Date: July 4, 2022 
 

 

On Saturday, July 9th, 2022, the annual SummerFest will be held in Chatham. 

 

To ensure the safety of vendors and other participants in the festival, parking will be prohibited 

on Main Street and Park Row on Saturday, July 9th, 2022, between the hours of 6:00AM and 

5:00PM.  

 

The Municipal Parking Lot located on Main Street will be closed and parking will be prohibited 

on Saturday, July 9th, 2022, between the hours of 6:00AM and 9:00PM.  

 

During the festival, Main Street will be closed to all traffic between the hours of 10:30AM and 

5:00PM. For the safety of all participants this will include no access to the parking lot behind 

Main Street and to the parking lot behind PIMA / Morris during these hours. 

 

 

If you have any questions, please contact me at CPD@chathampolice.com or 518-392-3451.                                                                   
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